President’s Report to the Association

NeASFAA Business Meeting

April 5, 2011

This is a brief summary of my activities in the past year:

Early months revealed several openings on the board ( PDC Chair, Associate Sector Rep, and Communications Committee vice-c hair)  that required a bit of a scramble to fill.  All seats were filled before our June 28 board meeting on the University of Nebraska-Lincoln campus.  Our September meeting was also in Lincoln at NSLP.  We met in January at the Doane College, Lincoln campus.  Our final board meeting was held here in Grand Island on Sunday.
Questions about financial viability of the association and the whole discussion about membership dues began at our first meeting.  Finance and Audit Committee brought their research to our 2nd meeting, and the board dedicated many hours during our September and January meetings, in discussion on this matter.  Every effort has been made to gather input from the membership at large.  Our final decision was made at our Sunday board meeting. 
The tiered structure of our membership dues based on full-time enrollment has been approved as follows:
$175 for FTE 1 – 999

$250 for FTE 1000 - 4999

$325 for FTE 5000 – 9999

$400 for 10000 – 19000

$475 for 20000+

I am happy that we have dealt with this issue before our financial health declined.  It is our hope that action taken by this board will help assure that sudden huge increases to membership dues will not become necessary in the near future.  I have encouraged our new board to consider re-evaluating what our level of reserves should be in light of our slower and more limited abilities of raising revenue.  
I believe that staying well ahead of the game with regard to our finances will help keep the association strong.  It will allow us to do more than simply maintain our organization.  It will allow us flexibility to be creative and offer more robust training in the future.  The ability to respond to changing needs of our membership will be the result of making this decision now.  Thank you, everyone who shared their thoughts we us as we worked on this project.  
I sat in on several PDC meetings, the audit, and the Support Staff Workshop during the year.  I also represented NeASFAA at the NASFAA conference in Denver, CO and the RMASFAA conference in Grand Forks, SD.  I attended the RMASFAA transitional board meeting in October and their recent winter board meeting in Denver.
It has been my great pleasure to serve NeASFAA.  Thank you for the opportunity.

Respectfully submitted,

Terri  Graham

